Cathedral of St. Joseph
Vocations Committee
Monthly Meeting Minutes
Tuesday, October 4, 2022
I. Opening Prayer
Chairperson, Shawn Bailes, led the opening prayer.
II. Roll Call
In attendance: Shawn Bailes, John Poepsel, Ginny Bockwinkel,  Dena Brand, Lana Herbert,
and Carol Hartman.
III. Approval of Minutes
The previous meeting minutes were approved.
IV.   Report on Ongoing Activities:
A.  Weddings:    There was none during the month.
B.  Baptisms:     There were two baptisms during September.
C.  Cards for Priests, Deacons, Consecrated Religious and/or Seminarians:
      “Praying for You” cards sent to priests, deacons, consecrated religious, and seminarians 

      during the four weekends in September.  Seventeen cards were sent for Priesthood Sunday.
                           Four anniversary and birthday cards were sent during September.
 
       D   Budget:   Expenses YTD are $450.  
V. New Business:   
 A.  The committee discussed various ways of reminding parishioners of the need to keep
        praying for vocations on a daily basis.   Ginny Bockwinkel will check into purchasing
                                magnetic “Holy Cards for Vocations” which could be placed on each refrigerar to    
                                serve as such a reminder.  These holy cards would be passed out at Masses the 
                                weekend of Novenber 6/7, which is the start of Vocation Awareness Week.
       VI.    Next Meeting Date and Time:
Tuesday, November 1, 2022 at 5:00 p.m. in the Mary Room.
VII.  Closing Prayer: Our closing prayer was led by Shawn Bailes.
     Respectfully Submitted,  John Poepsel, Secretary
